
M E M O R A N D U M 
 

 Purchasing #17-004 
 October 13, 2016 
 
To: Dennis W. Beach, City Manager 
 
Through: Otis J. Thomas, General Services Director 
 
From: Jeff English, Purchasing Agent 
 
Subject: Approval to Piggyback the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 

Contract #BDZ45: Districtwide General Landscape Services 

 
The Public Works Department recommends the City issue a Purchase Order to Deangelo 
Brothers, LLC, to relocate ninety-seven (97) palm trees from the I-95 Corridor to City 
facilities.  The tree relocation is necessary for the construction of express traffic lanes on I-
95.  On 9/27/16, the City Commission approved a resolution authorizing proper City 
officials to execute a joint participation agreement between the City and FDOT for the tree 
relocation project. 
 
Deangelo Brothers, LLC was awarded FDOT Contract #BDZ45: Districtwide General 
Landscape Services.  This contract is valid through April 1, 2020.  The agreement is 
based on a competitive solicitation, and the City Code allows us to piggyback a contract of 
this type.  Deangelo Brothers, LLC has quoted the City in accordance with the FDOT 
contract.  The tree relocation will be purchased from account 112-0000-354.20-00: Tree 
Canopy Trust Fund.  Total cost is $179,935.00. 
 
It is recommended that the Commission give approval to piggyback FDOT Contract 
#BDZ45 for the relocation of ninety-seven (97) palm trees by Deangelo Brothers, LLC.  
Please see attached copies of the memorandum from the Public Works department, 
vendor’s quotation, and applicable FDOT contract information.   
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